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Dear Friends, 
 
While I have the utmost respect for the laws of the Torah, there 
are still several teachings that have never sat right with me. 
Take, for instance, the Biblical teachings regarding marriage, 
which permit an uncle to marry his niece. Back when I was a 
rabbi in Rhode Island, I actually got a call from a man who lived 
somewhere out west, telling me heôd convert to Judaism if I 
would marry him to his niece. (Apparently Rhode Island permits 
clergy to officiate at marriages that are acceptable to their 
religion.) Needless to say, I declined his offer.   
 
Well, just a month ago, the opportunity arose again. My niece 
asked me to marry heré to her fianc®. This time I said yes. The 
wedding took place down in the Orlando area, where my family 
moved in 1979. It was a picture perfect November day; bright 
sunshine, temperature in the upper 70ôs, a beautiful afternoon 
and evening for an outdoor wedding. And everything went off 
without a hitch. 
 
While Iôve had a lot of experience officiating at weddings, this 
one felt different. Not only was I surrounded by my family, but 
standing under the huppah, looking at Stefanie, I couldnôt help 
thinking about my own daughter Becca, who is only 4 months 
younger than her. As I began my wedding homily, I told Stefanie 
that I was a little unhappy with her, not because she was 
marrying Kevin, but because this marriage was pushing me up a 
notch on the family tree. With that marriage, I can no longer look 
at myself as part of the ñparentôsò generation, I am now aligned 
with my (younger) sister on the grandparentôs branch of the tree.  
 

(continued on page 3) 

FROM THE RABBIõS STUDY 
Rabbi Sidney M. Helbraun     
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Coming Up 

BINGO NIGHT 
 

Wear your team jersey 
January 26, 2019 

 
See Page 6 

MLK DAY OF SERVICE 
 

Sign up and learn more 
January 21, 2019 

 
See Page 13 

JNF 11th ANNUAL BREAKFAST 
 

Sign up and learn more 
February 3, 2019 

 
See Page 9 

JEWISH DISABILITY AWARENESS &  
INCLUSION MONTH 

 
Learn how you can participate all month long 

February 2019 
 

See Page 12 



2  PAGTAH: Pay Attention, Good Things Are Happening  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

¢ƘŜ мǎǘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ .ǊƛǎƪŜǘtŀƭƻƻȊŀ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƴƛƎƘǘΗ  
{ŜŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻƴ tŀƎŜ млΦ 

 

[ƛƎƘǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƴǳƪŀƘ ŎŀƴŘƭŜǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΗ  

/ƘŀƴǳƪŀƘ wǳŀŎƘ {Ƙŀōōŀǘ ǿŀǎ ŬƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ /ƘŀƴǳƪŀƘ ǘǊŜŀǘǎΣ ƧƻȅŦǳƭ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ŀƴŘ  
Ŧǳƴ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ ƻŦ [ƛƎƘǘǎΦ  



3  Rabbiõs Article Continued & Cantorõs Notes 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

ñAlexa, play Copperline by James Taylor.ò The little white Amazon 
speaker began playing this song from years back. I had dropped the 
kids off at school, and now back at home, momentarily relaxing on  
the couch, I conjured up the name of this beautiful James Taylorôs 
song from his 1991 album New Moon Shine. It was a good choice. 
Instantly, I was transported back. 
 
In the early 90ôs, I often completed homework assignments while 
different music played around me. My father, a committed audiophile, 
had these amazing eight foot tall speakers that reproduced the most 
crystal clear tones. It would be fair to say that the soundtrack of my 
high school years was somewhat different then my peersébut 
nonetheless, I would sit on the couch in our living room, and do my 
schoolwork while James Taylor, or Enya, or some other non-
distracting music played in the background.  
 
I now remember my good high school friend, David Marks, once 
leaving a gift for meéhadnôt thought about that in years. David had 
the good fortune of going to a JT concert (yes, thatôs the original JTé
James Taylor, not Justin Timberlake!) I was a bit jealous and 
saddened to not have tickets myselféand lamenting...such is the 
nature of those teenage years. Anyway, David called to let me know 
there was a gift waiting in our mailbox. When I checked, there was a 
beige concert t-shirt from the New Moon Shine tour. David bought it 
for me the night before (beige does seem like the perfect color for 
James Taylor, no?)  It was such a lovely gesture. Just a t-shirt, but a 
gift that somehow still brings me a smile long after that shirt has made 
its way to wherever its fragments now lay. A bit of light in some 
darkness. 
 
Nearly 30 years later Iôm calling up Copperline on my little Amazon 
speaker, which is certainly inferior to my fatherôs speakers . Yet, itôs 
still sweet and beautifuléand Iôm smiling.  Iôm smiling about good 
friends of yesteryear, and of how that particular song, Copperline, 
from the album New Moon Shine really fits this time of year, and our 
Jewish lives as we head into January. 
 
ñDay breaks and the boys wakes up, and the dog barks and the birds  
sings, and the sap rises and the angels sigh, yeah.ò (Copperline, from 

ñNew Moon Shineò) 
 
Iôve attempted to find why Taylor gave his album this name, but I 
have come up empty.  Even though New Moon Shine was his 13th 
studio album, Iôm pretty confident he wasnôt thinking of anything 
Judaic, let alone the Jewish calendar. (Mazel Tov on your albums 
being all grown up!)   
 
Regardless of Taylorôs intent, it still works for my Jewish-focused 
mind in January! Our new moon shines at the start of the Hebrew 
month of Shôvat on January 5th. All Jewish months begin in the 
darkness of a new moon, but Shôvat is happening closest to the 
winter solsticeéleaving a dark sky for the lengthiest nights of the 
yearéthe darkest sky in the longest night. What a place to begin a 
journey.  
 
Wintertime is arduous, no doubt. From cold temperatures, to a lack of 
sunshine, cracking skin, and depressed moods, the journey to spring 
is both a trek and a metaphor. We see craggy branches and very little 
vegetation. Nature seems dormant, ready to explode come spring. 
However, if we only look above ground, we miss the beauty before 
us. Underground, the trees are active. Their roots busily collect the 
nutrients that will form the rising sap as the thaw approaches. The 
beauty of spring never arrives without the important work happening 
right now. ñThe sap rises, and the angels sigh.ò Yeah.  
 
Over the next two weeks, the moon grows to full and we then 
celebrate two magnificent Jewish milestones. One is the holiday of  
Tu Bôshôvat, which literally means ñThe 15th of Shôvatò.  During this full 
moon, we celebrate the trees. It might seem odd to celebrate trees in 
the dead of winter, but now maybe it lends a bit more meaning to us 
all. We see the metaphor in the trees. Even in the cold harshness of 
winter, thereôs work to be done which brings forward a great spring-
like flourish. 
 
Just days before Tu Bôshvat we will also celebrate Shabbat Shira. 
Each year this is when we read the Torah portion describing the 
Israelites gaining freedom from Egyptian slaveryécrossing the seaé
singing joyfully. On January 18th, we will come together for a 
magnificently music-filled Shabbat service. Our sanctuary will 
blossom with the sounds of our voices, our choir, wonderful 
musicians, and the celebration of life and freedom. Darkness is 
followed by light. Like James Taylor sangé.Day breaks. The birds 
sing. The sap is rising. The angels sigh. Yeah, they do. 
 
Weôre looking forward to seeing you soon.  

CANTORõS NOTES 
Cantor Adam Kahan 

(Rabbi Helbraunôs Article Continued) 
 
Itôs funny how these things happen ï how we measure time.  
During the early years of life, the passing days themselves are  
milestones: Birth, Bar Mitzvah, Driverôs License, Voting, Drinking  
Age, events that are linked to time and symbolize moments of  
greater responsibility. But now, the days pass much more quietly. 
One day rolls into the next without much fuss. Not even birthdays 
seem to matter all that much. It feels as though time stands still. 
 
Today, itôs not time that brings change, its children; those babies  
who slowly but surely grow up, until before you know it, theyôre  
getting ready to fill our role in the world. Which means that, even 
though we may not feel any older than we were 10 years ago,  
somewhere along the line weôve aged.  
 
Itôs not a bad thing, this aging. Itôs just different, thinking about  

yourself in a different role than youôve had in the past, not because 
you chose it, but because it was time. 
 
Now the truth is, as far as I know Beccaôs not in any rush to get  
married, much less have a child, so perhaps my grappling with this 
new stage of life is a little premature. But nonetheless, itôs coming. 
Time marches to its own drum, whether we ñageò or not. The world 
keeps revolving, one year at a time, rotating soundlessly, often  
imperceptibly, but never slowing down. 
 
So as we watch a ball drop on another year, resolve to spend it well, 
to enjoy the blessings that surround you, to relish the time you can 
spend with those who are dear to you, to share your smile, spread 
your love, and make the most of these days that quickly fly away. 
 
Wishing you a happy 2019! 
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I am fortunate that, as part of my role here at Temple Beth-El, I am 
given the opportunity to serve on faculty at our Union of Reform 
Judaismôs regional camp, Olin Sang Ruby Union Institute (OSRUI), 
for two weeks every summer.  I look forward to these two weeks all 
year as I love getting to be a part of the magic of camp.  OSRUI is 
located in Oconomowoc, 
Wisconsin, about 2 hours 
from Northbrook.   
 
I know it is hard to think 
about summer when we the days are so short and there is snow on 
the ground, but if your children have not yet decided on their 
summer plans, I encourage you to consider OSRUI as an option 
this summer.  Along with more than 1,000 Jewish kids from all over 
North America and beyond, we already have a strong contingent of 
Temple Beth-El families that call OSRUI their second home.  I 
would love to see more and more of our children experiencing the 
fun, friendship, love, and Judaism that are a given during summer 
in Oconomowoc.  Below is a little more information about each of 
the sessions.  It would be a pleasure to get to spend my time up at 

OSRUI with even more of our 
Temple Beth-El children this 
summer! 
 
Kallah. The joys of camp ï 
perfect for younger and first-
time campers entering grades 
2-6. (5 days, 2 weeks, or 3 
weeks) 
 
Kibbutz HaTzofim. Chickens 
and goats and tents! é the outdoors comes alive for campers 
entering grades 4-7. (2 or 4 weeks) 
 
Gesher. The ultimate OSRUI experience, lots of electives, 
leadership, and tikkun olam ï for campers entering grades 6-9.     
(2 or 4 weeks) 
 
Tiferet Aleph. For the young artist interested in dance, 
instrumental music, theater arts, or visual arts, entering grades 6-8. 
(4 weeks) 
 
Tiferet Bet. For the dedicated artist passionate about dance, 
instrumental music, theater arts, or visual arts, entering grades       
8-11. (4 weeks) 
 
Moshavah. Outdoor camping and adventure for campers entering 
grades 8-11. (4 weeks) 
 
Chalutzim. OSRUIôs unique Hebrew immersion program for high 
school students entering grades 10-12. (7 weeks) 

DIRECTOR OF LIFELONG  LEARNING  
Mandy Herlich 

vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΚ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ WŀƴƛŎŜ IŀŘŜǎƳŀƴ ŀǘ 
ƧƘŀŘŜǎƳŀƴϪǘŜƳǇƭŜōŜǘƘ-ŜƭΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ уптΦнлрΦффун ŜȄǘ нмм 

                       Temple Beth-El presents 
Shabbat Opportunities for Families  

with Young Children  

! Ŧǳƴ {Ƙŀōōŀǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƎŜǎ т ϧ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊΦ  

hƭŘŜǊ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ϧ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΦ  

 

¢ƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ŀǘ рΥол ǇƳ ǿƛǘƘ 
ŎƻƳǇƭƛƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǇƛȊȊŀ ϧ Ǉŀǎǘŀ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ŀǘ  
сΥлл ǇƳ ōȅ ŀƎŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎΣ 

ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ŎǊŀƊ ϧ ƻƴŜƎΦ   
 

w{±t ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΥ 
ƧƘŀŘŜǎƳŀƴϪǘŜƳǇƭŜōŜǘƘ-ŜƭΦƻǊƎΦ bh ŎƘŀǊƎŜ 

 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нΥ 
WŜǿƛǎƘ .ŜŘǝƳŜ wƛǘǳŀƭǎ 
²ŜŀǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ tWǎΗ 



5 5  Adult Opportunities  

    
          Ongoing Adult Opportunities        
 

 

The Jewish High Life    Tuesdays                                         9:30 - 11:00 am 
Join this group as they have thought-provoking discussions based on the Book of Jewish Values by Joseph Telushkin. 
Cost: $125/members, $150/non-members 
Led by: Rabbi Victor Weissberg 
 
Torah Class       Fridays                             9:30 - 10:30 am 
Study and discuss the weekly Torah portion (in English). No prior knowledge is necessary.  Join in every week, but no 
problem if you are only able to come occasionally. 
Led by: Rabbi Sidney Helbraun 
 
 

Adult Hebrew    Fridays        10:45 - 11:45 am 
It is never too late to learn Hebrew! Join our group as we learn the basics of conversational Hebrew. Please contact 
Mandy Herlich (mherlich@templebeth-el.org) if interested.  
Cost: $20 Book Fee 
Led by: Mandy Herlich 
 

Upcoming Opportunities 
 

Menõs Club & Sisterhood BIG Breakfast  Sunday, January 13                             9:30 am 
 
Sisterhood Movie Night   Tuesday, January 22                   7:00 - 9:30 pm 
 
Bingo Night   Saturday, January 26                   6:00 - 9:30 pm 

For more information or to 
register, contact:  

sfarwell@templebeth-el.org  

              Welcome Table Program  

               Sunday, February 10, 5:30 pm  
 

           

Lõdor Võdor:  

Steps to Joyous Living with Joan Ente  
Join us for a program with Joan Ente from the Council 

of Jewish Elderly. A scrumptious dinner and delightful 

desserts will be served!  
 

 

 

$15/person - Temple Members                                      

$18/person - Non -Members                     

RSVP to Shaina Farwell 

sfarwell@templebeth -el.org     

847.205.9982  ext 208  

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

Congregational Shabbat Dinner 
 

March 8, 2019 
 

Service at 6:00 pm 
Dinner at 7:30 pm 
More info TBA! 
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Happy 2019!  Sisterhood had a successful, fun and wonderful 
end of 2018, culminating with BrisketPalooza in December.  
Thank you to Sue Hanover for her hard work and dedication in 
creating this hopefully annual event.  We are looking forward to 
many events in 2019.  On January 22 at 7:00 pm we will have a 
Movie Night at TBE.  We will watch the film, Fill the Void, which is 
a winner of 7 Israeli Academy Awards.  On February 11, as part 
of Jewish Disabilities Month, we will be making blankets for 

Blanketed by Love.  We will combine that with dessert sharing 
and hot chocolate.  This is an evening which is sure to warm the 
soul.  We are also planning many other programs including a 
womenôs self-defense program, jewelry making, canasta lessons 
and our annual Sisterhood Seder.  We will keep you posted on 
the details of all future events.  Additionally, our very successful 
Book Group, led by Judy Katz, meets the first Wednesday of 
each month at 12:30 pm at TBE.  Please bring your lunch and 
join us. The book selections are on the TBE website and in the 
Bulletin.   
 
I would like to encourage everyone to attend our programs and get 
involved with Sisterhood.  We look forward to seeing you at our 
programs.  If you have any questions or would like to get involved, 
please email me at barbdharris@comcast.net  

SISTERHOOD  UPDATE  
Barb Harris, President 

 
 

Sisterhood Book Discussion & BYOL  
(Bring Your Own Lunch)   
1st Wednesday of each month  

12:30 - 2:00 pm  
TBE Podolsky Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact:  Judy Katz        jrichkat15@gmail.com      847.899.1551  

April 3  
 

Memento Park  

by Mark Sarvas  

January 2  
 

Lillian Boxfish Takes a Walk  

by Kathleen Rooney  

Looking for book suggestions when 

you are inside on a cold snowy day or 

vacationing in a warm climate? 

Check out the Sisterhood Book Club 

selections this year!  
If youõre out-of-town, send us your 

comments and thoughts - we want to 

hear from you!  

March 6  
 

The Story Hour 

by Thrity Umrigar  

February 6  
 

Crashing Through  

by Robert Kurson  

May 1  
 

Educated  

by Tara Westover  

June 5  
 

A Place For Us 

by Fatima Farheen Mirza  

 

[ƛƎƘǘ wŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘΦ bƻ ŎƻǎǘΦ 
vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΚ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƴŘǊŜŀ .Ǌƻǿƴ ŀǘ ŀƴŘǊŜŀƪōǊƻǿƴмϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

Sisɾˏʿhɷoʋ M˛˥ɰʍ Niʱhʠ 

Cƛƭƭ ¢ƘŜ ±ƻƛŘ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нн     тΥлл - фΥол ǇƳ 
 

²ŀǘŎƘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ т-ǝƳŜ LǎǊŀŜƭƛ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ !ǿŀǊŘ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŬƭƳ 
ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ƴŀƠǾŜ му-ȅŜŀǊ-ƻƭŘ ƎƛǊƭ ƛƴ ŀƴ ǳƭǘǊŀ-ƻǊǘƘƻŘƻȄ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƘƻ 
ŘǊŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ ŬƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ƳŀǘŎƘ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜŘ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΦ 
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9  Upcoming Events  

ATTENTION ALL GRADUATING HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS! 
Tikkun Olam Award 

In 2004 congregants Cyndee Schaffer and Doug Schwartz established a college scholarship fund called the 
Matthew Schaffer Schwartz Tikkun Olam Award, in memory of their beloved son. The scholarship is awarded 
annually to a graduating high school senior of a TBE member family, who, by word and deed, has made  
significant contributions to the Jewish ideal of ñhelping to repair the world.ò  
 
In addition to receiving a check in the amount of $500, the recipient of the award will have his or her name  
inscribed on a plaque displayed at Temple Beth-El and on a prayer book plate. The deadline for submissions 
is March 1, 2019.  A mailing will be sent to all high school seniors explaining the requirements for the scholar-
ship. If you have questions, please contact Joanne Gold at extension 202 or jgold@templebeth-el.org. 



10  
Thanks to all who attended the First Annual BrisketPalooza! Guests 
and Judges sampled 14 of the best briskets from our fabulous TBE 

cooks and determined TWO winners! Guests voted on  
Diane Bachrach's (not my) Divorce Settlement Brisket as the crowd 

favorite and our judges chose Holly Israel's Bodacious Brisket. 
 Congrats to the winners! Guests also enjoyed latkes, drinks, desserts, 
fabulous raffle prizes, plus a soulful and meditative concert by the one 

and only Noah Aronson. See you next year!  

THANK YOU To Our Generous Community Supporters  
 

Please patronize their businesses and thank them for their support!  

Member News  
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Why I giveé 
 

My husband Bruce and I recently returned from an AIPAC mission trip to Israel.  There were many wonderful moments on the trip and it 
was full of learning and inspiration.  But one moment in particular made me think of Temple Beth-El and our endowment efforts in 
particular. 
 
One of our speakers was asked what it means to be a ñsecularò Jew in Israel and how it differs from how we think about this label in the 
states.  Embedded in the many interesting things he said, ñItôs just different in Israel.  Here you breathe the air and you are Jewish, but in 
the states in order to claim your Judaism you have to affiliate; you have to join somewhere to surround yourselves with Jews and 
participate in Jewish life.ò 
 
At that moment I realized why being members of TBE continues to be so important to us.  This speaker so clearly articulated why we 
continue to be members long after the boysô bar-mitzvahs and long after they have flown the nest.  Itôs true, we are not known for 
attending services very often at all, but it is the action of belonging, participating and supporting a temple that keeps us connected to the 
essence of our notion of being Jewish.  
 
TBE is the Jewish community we choose. We chose it almost 20 years ago and we still choose it today.   
 
Supporting TBEôs future with a gift in our estate plan and a gift to the Endowment Fund matters.  It is us doing our part so that this option 
of affiliation will be present and available for future generations of American Jews long after we are gone. 
 
Jill Weininger 

 
To learn how you can support the Temple Beth-El Legacy & Endowment Program, contact: 

Jill Weininger   jillweininger@icloud.com  847-815-3539 or Janice Hadesman   jhadesman@templebeth-el.org 847-205-9982 ext. 211 

Thank you to our Oneg and Kiddush Sponsors  
 

] Rachel & Scott Kempler in honor of the bar mitzvah of  
     Jack Kempler 
] Gina & Jason Milch in honor of the bar mitzvah of  
 Benjamin Milch 
] Kelly & Alan Kaufman in honor of Haydenôs naming 
 
 
 

 
 

    
Grandparents Debbie & Bob Fink & Parents  
Lindsay & Sam DeWolf on the birth of  
Evan Louis DeWolf on October 24, 2018  

 
 Parents Stacy & Frederick Kores on the birth of 

 Frederick Lawrence Kores IV on December 9, 2018 

From JCFS to TBE Coordinator Adrienne Mittelman and our 
TBE families who donated to the Dreidel Project: 

 
Thank you all for your generous donations to our Holiday Toy 
Drive. With every organizationôs involvement, we were able to 
fill over 650 wishes for children who otherwise wouldnôt 
have a holiday filled with special gifts chosen just for them. 
This would not have been possible without your support. Your  
flexibility, team work and coordination, and above all your 
compassion perfectly embodied this successful toy drive. We 
are so grateful for you, and we know our clients agree.  
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!¢¢9b5  
{Ƙŀōōŀǘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ  

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ м 
тΥол ǇƳ 

¢ƻǇƛŎΥ aŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ  

w9!5 
/ǊŀǎƘƛƴƎ ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ 

.ȅ wƻōŜǊǘ YǳǊǎƻƴ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ с - мнΥол ǇƳ 
{ƛǎǘŜǊƘƻƻŘ .ƻƻƪ /ƭǳō 

[9!wb 
¢ƘŜ {ŜŎǊŜǘ ƻŦ DǊŀŎƛƻǳǎ !ƎƛƴƎ 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀōƭŜ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мл 
рΥол ǇƳ 

/w9!¢9 
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ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀ ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘΗ 
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 MLK Service Day 
January 21, 2019 

 
At Northbrook United Methodist Church 
1190 Western Ave., Northbrook, IL 60062 

 
Registration Begins: Sunday, Jan. 6,  2019 

Register online at: http://northbrookumc.org/service-and-missions/ 
Call the church:  847-272-2442 

Email Sharon Noha:  snoha123@gmail.com 
 

Projects in the Chicagoland Area 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Projects at Northbrook United Methodist Church 
Registration/Coffee: 7:45 am     Worship Service: 8:00 - 8:30 am      Projects at NUMC: 8:30 to 10:30 am  

All projects are family-friendly with a parent 

Bernieõs Book Bank: facilitates the collection, processing and  
redistribution of new and gently used children's books to significantly 
increase book ownership among at-risk infants, toddlers and  
school-age children throughout Chicagoland. 
Group:  Suggested Group size up to 45. Children at least 6-13 years 
old can participate with an adult. Register ahead of time online. 
Activity: Sorting for quality/ grade level, applying stickers, bagging, 
and filling bins for schools.  Itôs very team-oriented and lots of fun.  
Youôll be standing for the most part. (Individuals that would like to sit 
can usually apply stickers.) 
Time:  4:00 - 5:30 pm. Arrive by 3:50 pm. 
Location:  917 N. Shore Drive, Lake Bluff, IL 60044.  224-603-2265   
 
The Boulevard:  Provides a healing environment and resources to 
help ill and injured homeless adults restore their health, rebuild their 
lives and regain self-sufficiency. 
Group:  Max group size of about 8. Need to be at least 14. 
Activity:  Cook and serve lunch to the 65 residents; fellowship and 
playing bingo for prizes. 
Time:  leave NUMC at 8:30 am arriving about 9:10 am and work and 
visit until about 1 pm, back to church by 2:00 pm. 
Location:  3456 W. Franklin Blvd., Chicago, IL.  60624.   
                  773-533-6013.   

Wings Warehouse 
Group:  Up to 40. Children 10-13 need to be with an adult. 
Activity:  Sorting clothing 
Time:  9 AM to 5 PM (or as many hours as work for you) 
Location:  1265 Oakton Street, Elk Grove Village 
 
Feed My Starving Children:  Provides meals for malnourished  
children in third world countries. 
Group:  Up to 40; registered under Northbrook United Methodist 
Church. 
Activity:  Packing meals.  Fast-paced, family-friendly, team-
oriented.  Minimum age of 5. 
Time: 9:30-11:30 am. Plan to arrive by 9:20 am to get checked in. 
Location:  1072 National Parkway, Schaumburg; 847-519-9614 
 
CJE SeniorLifeõs Gidwitz Place 
Group:  Up to 12. Ages 6 & up, children must be with an adult. 
Activity:  Playing bingo for prizes  
Timing:   1:45-3:15 pm. 
Location: 1551 Lake Cook Road, Deerfield, IL. 
Coordinator: Holly Hamburg, 847-205-9982 x 207 

Dog Treats:  Providing healthy treats for dogs at Orphans of the 
Storm. 
Activity:  Making dough for dog biscuits, rolling it out, cutting it with 
cookie cutters and baking. Lots of fun for all ages.  
Group: Up to 25 
 
Military Bracelets:  Making survival bracelets for the military from 
paracord. 
Activity:  weaving cording to make a bracelet.   
Age recommendation: Most appropriate for ages 9 and older. 
Group: Up to 10. 
 
Placemats for Meals-on Wheels:  Decorating placemats for our 
local elderly to brighten their meals. 
Activity:  Color and decorate paper placemats. 
Group: Up to 20. 

 
 

Project Linus:  Providing ñsecurityò through hand-made blankets 
for critically ill children. 
Activity:  Cutting fleece and tying knots to make blankets.   
Appropriate for school age children as long as they can tie knots. 
Group: Up to 20. Please bring a pair of sharp scissors. 
 
Baskets for Mary Louõs Place:  Fill gift baskets and write cards for 
residents at Mary Louôs Place, a battered womenôs shelter in  
Evanston. 
 
Community Art Creation: With the guidance of a local artist weôll 
all have a chance to participate in creating an indoor banner will 
rotate to our participating churches for display. All ages welcome. 
 
Donations: The Boulevard:  NEW items for homeless adult men 
and women for Bingo Prizes:  gloves/hats, sweatshirts, warm socks, 
toiletries. WINGS:  Clothes donations.  Bernieõs Book Bank & 
Bookfriends:  Books. The Night Ministry:  Toiletries 
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SOCIAL  ACTION  COMMITTEE  
 

Elaine Cooper Koffman 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
Social Action Committee (SAC) member Stewart Schram 
organizes an event at CJE Senior Lifeôs Robineau Residence 
once a month.  On November 14, Stewart, Doris Guthman, and I 
led a continuation of the previous monthôs discussion about 
veterans.  When we visit again on December 12, we will help the 
residents write letters to service men and women. 
  
SAC member Marcia Kanarek organizes the Temple Beth-El 
(TBE) volunteers who assist at the birthday parties that take 
place at CJE SeniorLifeôs Gidwitz Place, usually on the third 
Wednesday of each month from 1:15 to 3:15 pm.  On November 
21, the volunteers were Andrea Brown, Julie and Susan 
Schneider, Sharyn Trachtenberg, my granddaughter Tewa 
Woodson, and I.  (See the accompanying photo taken by  
Susan of Julie, Tewa, Sharyn, Andrea, and me.)  Weôll be going 
to Gidwitz again on December 19.  To participate in this good 
deed, which is appropriate for children of all ages (even very 
young children are welcome), please call or email Marcia  
(847-426-1954 or imokydoky@aol.com). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On November 20, I volunteered at a new venue, Mamma Chefôs 
Soup Kitchen, which is located in KINS synagogue on the corner 
of California and North Shore in West Rogers Park.  Volunteers 
make and serve dinner every Tuesday from 4:30 to 7:00 pm.  I 
wanted to see if it might be a good place for TBE volunteers and 
came away with a positive answer.  The adult volunteers 
prepared the food in the synagogueôs kitchen.  The child 
volunteers (they had to be at least eight years old) made 
sandwiches for the take-home bag lunch and served the dinner 
that the adults had prepared.  More than 65 guests came for 
dinner the night I was there.  After the meal, they could go to 
another room filled with donated coats and winter garments and 
take what they needed.  I was so impressed with Mamma Chefôs 
Soup Kitchen that I accepted an invitation to volunteer again on 
December 25.  If you are interested in volunteering here, please 
contact me at 847-679-8525 or BennettK@aol.com. 
 
On Sunday, December 2, my friend Dr. Natasha Stonova and I will 
assist TBEôs seventh grade religious school students in making 
Chanukah cards for our partners in Yekaterinburg, Russia.  The 
sixth and seventh grade TBE religious school students will do a 
Blanketed by Love project on Sunday, February 3.  In February, 
the SAC will also do a Blanketed by Love project with the 
Sisterhood. 
 
SAC member Joan Freud is again coordinating the annual blood 
drive in memory of Robert Kaiser, the beloved husband of former 
TBE board president Rosely Kaiser.  It will take place on Sunday, 
February 17, 2019.  LifeSource says that each donation can save 
up to three lives, so donating blood is a very good deed. 
 
The members of the SAC invite you to join us in our efforts to help 
ñrepair the world.ò 

¢ŜƳǇƭŜ .ŜǘƘ-9ƭ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΥ 
 
  
 
 

 

! Wǳǎǘ IŀǊǾŜǎǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎƻǳǇ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻ ƳŜǘǊƻ ŀǊŜŀΦ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ .ŜǘƘ-9ƭ 
Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǳǊ ǝƳŜǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ! Wǳǎǘ IŀǊǾŜǎǘ 

ŦŜŜŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ 
 

/ha9 WhLb ¦{Φ ²9 b995 ¸h¦w I9[tΦ 
 

hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ омΣ нлмф 
±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ όмн ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻƭŘŜǊύ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ 
Ŏƻƻƪ ŦƻƻŘΣ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƴƛƴƎ ǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀƭǎΦ  

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ  
5ŜōōƛŜ {ŀƴŘƭƻǿ ŀǘ ŘǎŀƴŘƭƻǿϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘΦ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Temple Beth-Elõs 
17th Annual Blood Drive 

In loving memory of Robert Kaiser 
 

Sunday, February 17, 2019 
8:30 am - 2:00 pm 

 

Eligible Donors: 
Ý 17 Years Old (16 with parental consent) 
Ý Weight at least 110 lbs 
Ý Are in good health 
Ý Have not donated in 58 days 

 

BRING A PINT  Ǒ   BRING A FRIEND 
Share the Gift of Life 

 

For questions or to schedule an appointment, contact 
Joan Freud at 847-272-4554 or jfreud36@comcast.net. 

mailto:imokydoky@aol.com
mailto:BennettK@aol.com
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Share ALL Your Good News 
Share the news of any new additions to your 
family. Tell us about the birth of your child or 
grandchild, engagements, weddings and anything 
else. We want to wish you, our Temple members, 

a mazel tov, and notify the congregation via email. In 
addition, babies who live locally will receive a gift from our 
Temple and JUFôs ñJ Babyò program. Our clergy would love 
to name the baby at a Shabbat service.  
 
Please contact Joanne Gold to share your good news at  
847-205-9982 ext. 202 or jgold@templebeth-el.org. 

SUPPORT ISRAEL     
  
BUY ISRAEL BONDS  - Need to purchase a gift for a special 
occasion? Are you unsure of what to buy? Why not purchase a  
5-Year Mazel Tov Savings Bond? Prices begin at $100. Pick 
up an informational sheet at the Temple or log on to  
israelbonds.com.  Mention Temple Beth-El on your form.  
Questions? Contact the Israel Bond Office 312-558-9400. 
 

BUY ISRAELI GOODS - Maimonides taught us that the 
highest form of helping people is to support them so they can 
help themselves. A great way to do that without incurring any 
additional costs is to make the purchase of Israeli products part 
of our regular shopping. Israeli products that are readily 
available from local merchants include food, wine, womenôs 
apparel, fashion designer jewelry, baby and child apparel, 
hardware, health and beauty aids, footwear, toys and games, 
flowers, and more! Available products, and the local stores that 
are likely to stock them, can be found at:  
www.buyisraelgoods.org (BIG). 

SHALVA Collects Cellphones, iPads and iPods  
Temple Beth-El has been collecting cell phones for SHALVA 
for many years. The phones are collected, then shipped to 
Shelter Alliance, a recycling operation in Florida. They pay 
SHALVA according to the ñblue bookò value of each phone. In 
processing the thousands of phones sent to them every year, 
they wipe clean all personal data and either refurbish the 
phones, recycle the parts or melt them down. Each year 
SHALVA receives around $4,000-5,000 just by collecting your 
old or broken cellphones. All of these dollars go directly to 
help SHALVA clients. iPads and iPods are now also accepted. 

TBE Monthly Tzedakah Collections  
A tzedakah box is located in the foyer. In January, tzedakah 
will go to A Just Harvest, the largest community soup kitchen 
in the Chicago metro area. Checks should be made payable to 
Temple Beth-El and mailed to the Temple office marked 
ñtzedakah.ò  As always, we thank you for your continuous and 
generous support. 

NEW and EXCITING programs 

to help our local community.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Monthly throughout the year  
 

Birthday Parties at Gidwitz Assisted Living 
3rd Wednesday of each month from 1:15 - 3:00 pm 
Sign up: email Marcia Kanarek at imokydoky@aol.com  
  or call 847-826-1954 
 
Shabbat Bags for Hospice Patients 
3rd Friday of each month from 11:00 am - 3 pm  
Location:  JourneyCare Hospice,  
                   2050 Claire St., Glenview 
Sign up: email Susan Harrison at sgharrison77@gmail.com  
  or call 847-606-4040 
   ______________________________________________ 

 

January Opportunities 

 

A Just Harvest 
Thursday, January 31, 2019 
Shop & deliver food, prepare and cook food, and serve 
meals. 
Location:   7649 N Paulina St., Chicago 
Age recommendation:  12+ 
Sign up:   Email Debbie Sandlow at dsandlow@comcast.net  
 
 

Keep an eye out for all upcoming opportunities at:  
http://bit.ly/tbetikkumOlam  

 
For More information: 
Andrea Glickman 

andrea.glickman@readingpowerinc.org 
 

www.readingpowerinc.org 

 

mailto:andrea.glickman@readingpowerinc.org
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 MEMORIAL  PLAQUES  
  In addition to the names requested through the Yahrzeit Fund, the following names are read on Erev Shabbat as shown below. 

Memorial Plaques  

December 30-January 5 January 6-12 January 13-19 January 20-26 January 27-February 2 

22-28 Tevet 29 Tevet-6 Shevat 7-13 Shevat 14-20 Shevat 21-27 Shevat 

Benjamin Ball Elmer Ascherman Lillian Aizuss Paul Barichello Caroline Alexander 

Lois Bloom Fred Bernheim Lillian Berenson Joan Berten Israel Berman 

Sidney Cohen Elaine Brichta Benjamin Berkowitz Melville Beswick Avery Burack 

William Coren Andrea Camras Rose Brown Mark Binstein Margaret Cohan 

Essie Freud Philip Elkin Doris Diamond Rae Bloom Jerome Dickler 

Annabelle Hoff Sidney Fisher Jack Elbin Henrietta Chasanov Florence Epstein 

Harry Hoff Sol Gavlin Hyman Filerman Alex Cohen Zlota Furer 

Herman Jacobson Louis Glaser Hattie Fischer Lois Dolnick Gertrude Gerwitz 

William Klemptner Trent Glickson Benjamin Golden Arthur Foosner Sarah Gordon 

Helen Klinger Lillian Gothelf Esther Gordon Sarah Frank Carole Graw 

Adolph Levit Gustave Hartman Charlotte Gubin Yetta Friedman Tillie Halperin 

Joseph Levy Harry Herzman Richard Heytow Rachel Gethner Helen Herzman 

Dora Lipman Louis Herzog Benjamin Horwich Harry Gingery Celia Horvitz 

Sidney Lissit Clarissa Jacobson Gertrude Joseph Robert Greenfield Gershon Joffe 

Fannie Manowitz Muriel Kahan Harry Kamstock Lena Gutman Ben Josephson 

Bessie Mawrence Otto Klemperer Gerald Kraft Max Hecktman Irving Kolber 

Caroline Moresco Joseph Lipman Maurice Kraft Sharon Helbraun Richard Lapp 

Fannie Newmark Fay Netchin Theodore Kramer Marie Holzer Leah Libovsky 

Mathilda Richter Hy Nickow Paul Krass William Holzer Rosa Lichtenstadt 

Harold Rudich Chic Novick Hattie Kuttner Josephine Kahn Bonnie Malkin 

Marvin Rudd Susan Rubert Milton Libman Robert Karet Harriet Meyers 

Morris Silberberg Mary Rubin Etta Lipschultz Emma Levy Debra Morris 

Rose Silberberg Mabel Sagaloff Arthur Morris Laura Levy Minnie Nickow 

Meyer Silverman Maxine Salzman Alex Nester Samuel Levy Anna Rossman 

Lewis Stein Israel Sherry Sarah Newmark Sy Levy Robert Schachner 

Louis Stein Molly Simkin Rose Pinchouck Leonard Mellin Leona Shapiro 

Anne Usen Lizabeth Simon Regina Shamberg Rosilyn Pomerantz Hymie Silverman 

Berdye Weber  Anna Silverman Sylvia Sachs Harold Steinborn 

Hyman Weinberg  Martha Steiner Ida Saphier Sherwin Tirsky 

  Hannah Stern Abraham Schultz Dorothy Vihon 

  Jessie Swartz Grace Seidenfield Max Wagenberg 

  Samuel Tockman Julius Zweig Arnold Weber 

  Elizabeth Veit  Nathan Weiner 

  Michael Vine  Morton Witlin 

  Gerald Wax  Jonathon Zimmerman 

  Harold Wax   



  YAHRZEIT  FUND                                       Received in the Temple office by November 30 

Remember A Loved One 
 

If you wish to honor the memory of a dear one, a most fitting, traditional and dignified remembrance is a memorial plaque.  This 
permanent remembrance will give you great comfort for many years and will serve as a reminder of the place your loved one held in 
your life. A permanent memorial plaque is displayed bearing the name and yahrzeit date on the Memorial Wall outside the Sanctuary. 
Your loved oneôs name will also be included on the weekly yahrzeit list outside the Sanctuary on the anniversary of their passing and be 
read at our Friday evening Shabbat Service. The contribution to memorialize your loved one with a permanent yahrzeit plaque requires 
a donation of $750.   If you have any questions, please call Joanne Gold (847) 205-9982 ext. 202. 

Helen Baim in memory of Leslie Baim 
Dr. Sanford Barr in memory of Tina Barr 
Dr. Sanford Barr in memory of Charles Charnis 
Phyllis Borkan in memory of Tillie Dvore 
Chuck Dantzker in memory of Dorothy Dantzker 
Chuck Dantzker in memory of Morris Dantzker 
Linda Dubin in memory of Henry Stein 
Linda Dubin in memory of Lola Stein 
Stuart Dubin in memory of Leon Cooper 
William Factor in memory of Fredelle Lieberman 
Morton Fink in memory of Florence Fink 
David Fox in memory of Pauline Fox 
Georgean Goldenberg in memory of Shirley Silverman 
Georgean Goldenberg in memory of Olga Tobey 
EvaLynn Greenberg in memory of Irving Grodberg 
Joseph Groner in memory of Anne Groner 
Howard Hagler in memory of Edith Hagler 

Debbie Herst in memory of Eva Rapoport 
Debbie Herst in memory of Saul Rapoport 
Robert Herst in memory of Arnold Herst 
Clara Jellinek in memory of Clifford Gross 
Gary Kahen in memory of Gene Kahen 
Wendy Kaufman in memory of Howard Kaufman 
Adrian Kolb in memory of Bernard Davis 
Deborah Kushner in memory of Etta Gold 
Beverle Miller in memory of Dr. Bernard Horwitz 
Cyril Rosengarten in memory of Laura Rosengarten 
Florence Salkin in memory of Leon Cooper 
Estelle Holzer Shore in memory of Jeanette Heller 
Elaine Tenenbaum in memory of Dorothy Bell 
Bruce Werner in memory of Shirley Rauch 
Bruce Werner in memory of Louis Silverstein 
Bruce Werner in memory of Reuben Silverstein  
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CONTRIBUTIONS                     Received in the Temple office by November 30 

Acknowledgements  

CANTOR KAHANõS DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Rachel & Scott Kempler in honor of Jack Kemplerôs Bar Mitzvah     
 
GENERAL FUND 
Patricia Cohen in memory of The Tree of Life Members  
   who gave their lives     
Barbara & Norton Josephson in honor of Helen Chapmanôs  
   special birthday     
 
MATTHEW SCHAFFER-SCHWARTZ ZòL TIKKUN OLAM 
AWARD FUND 
Evie & Jerry Levin in honor of the marriage of  
   Helen & Art Chapmanôs grandchildren 
Sheila Myrent in honor of Deborah's engagement     
 
MEMORIAL FUND 
Marcy Granick in loving memory of Stewart Granick     

PERPETUATION FUND 
Sandra & Gerald Lewis in honor of Deb Dubrow's engagement  
   to Scott Sophier     
Sandy & Jerry Lewis in honor of Linda and Jeff Wolfsonôs  
   35th Anniversary     
 
RABBI HELBRAUNõS DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Stuart & Joanne Goodman in honor of Helen Chapmanôs  
   special birthday     
Rachel and Scott Kempler in honor of Jack Kemplerôs Bar Mitzvah    
Lisa & Ron Lavin in appreciation     
Mark and Sharon Telpner in honor of the Bar Mitzvah of  
   Zachary Ben-Isvy 
 
SOCIAL ACTION 
Elaine & Bennett Koffman in memory of Alex Kogan     

We appreciate all contributions and suggest a minimum donation of $18 per acknowledgment.   

                       TEMPLE BETH-EL DONATION FORM    
 

Your Name(s) _____________________________________________________________________ Todayôs Date __________________ 

Address _______________________________________ City ____________________________ State ______ ZIP _____________ 

Phone: _______________  Please confirm my donation via email. My email address is: ________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please check one:   Ä In loving memory    Ä Speedy recovery       Ä In honor of                              Ä (other)  ___________________________________ 
 

Name(s)  __________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Send Acknowledgement Card to:    Name(s)_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address _________________________________________ City ___________________________ State _______ ZIP _____________ 

Email _____________________________________________________________________________ 

Credit Card: Ä Amex    Ä Discover    Ä MasterCard        Ä Visa     Credit Card No._____________________________________  

Exp. Date _____________    Security Code ______   Charge Amount  $__________  - or -   Check Amount (Enclosed)  $ ____________  
 

P    3%            .   
 

Ä Matthew Schaffer-Schwartz zòl Tikkun Olam                                 
   Award Fund  (Payable to: MSSM Fund)* 
Ä Memorial Fund 
Ä Steinberg Education Fund 
      (Payable to: Milton Steinberg Education Fund)* 
Ä Mishkan Tôfilah Prayer Book Plate   
       ($36 minimum donation) 
Ä Perpetuation Fund 
Ä Phyllis Natalie Podolsky zòl Library Fund 
      (Payable to: PPML Fund)* 

Ä TBE General Fund 
Ä Blitz Family Childrenôs Cultural Arts Fund 
 (Payable to: BFCCA Fund)* 
Ä Cantorôs Discretionary Fund 
 (Payable to: Cantor Kahanôs Discretionary Fund)* 

Ä Free Will 
Ä Kaplan Camp Scholarship Fund 
Ä Libby Golden zòl Memorial Fund 
 (Payable to: Libby Golden Memorial Fund)* 

Ä  Rabbi Helbraunôs Discretionary Fund 
      (Payable to: Rabbi Helbraunôs Discretionary Fund)* 

Ä  Social Action Fund  

Ä TBE Endowment Fund  
        (Payable to TBE Endowment Fund)* 

Ä TBE Menôs Club  (Payable to: TBE Menôs Club)* 

Ä TBE Sisterhood  (Payable to: TBE Sisterhood)* 
Ä Torah Fund 

Ä Tree of Life   $154/leaf (Leaf wording form will be sent) 

Ä Yahrzeit Fund 

Ä YoBE ï Youth of Beth-El  (Payable to: YoBE)* 

*Unless otherwise indicated above, please make all checks payable to: Temple Beth-El - 3610 Dundee Rd.  Northbrook, IL 60062 



19 P L E A S E   S U P P O R T  O U R  A D V E R T I S E R S 



TEMPLE BETH-EL CEMETERY 
Our Templeôs cemetery is located on Pulaski Avenue, just 
north of Bryn Mawr Ave. in Chicago. We still have plots 
available for sale. Contact the TBE office for more 
information. 
 
If you are interested in cemetery arrangements at Shalom 
Memorial Park in Arlington Heights, contact Mike Rubenstein 
at 847.668.2724 or mrubenstein@shalom2.com 

20  P L E A S E   S U P P O R T  O U R  A D V E R T I S E R S 


